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SDCL 1-19A-11.1 Final Determination relative to the proposed 
ome and garage construction at 912 St. Andrew located in the 
ard National Historic District 
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case report.  The applicant was able to request a building permit if a determination was made by 
the City Council that all prudent and feasible alternatives had been pursued.  However, the State 
Office noted that the change in the front of the house would anticipate a change in the status of 
the property from “contributing” to “non-contributing”.  The applicant did not move forward to 
request a Council determination and obtain a building permit. 
 
Subsequently, the applicant submitted a revised request to remodel the four sides of the house 
and construct a new garage.  On May 16, 2008, the Rapid City Historic Preservation Commission 
found that the request to remodel the four sides of the house and construct a garage at 912 St. 
Andrew Street was an adverse effect.  A written response from the South Dakota Office of History 
indicates that they have found the proposed house remodel and garage addition will have an 
adverse impact on the West Boulevard National Historic District.  The South Dakota Office of 
History has waived the requirement for the preparation of a case report due to the amount of 
information and alternatives considered to date.  In accordance with State Statute, the property 
owner is now requesting that the City Council determine that all feasible and prudent alternatives 
to the house remodel and added garage have been pursued and that all possible planning to 
minimize harm to this historic property has occurred. 
 
The attached letter from the property owner sets forth the factors they considered before 
concluding that the house remodel and garage addition were necessary.  Also attached are 
copies of the minutes of the Historic Preservation Commission meetings at which this request 
was discussed.  It should be noted that zoning variances may need to be obtained to authorize 
the house remodel and garage addition.   
 
 
Staff Recommendation:  Staff recommends that the City Council find that all feasible and 
prudent alternatives to the house remodel and garage addition at 912 St. Andrew Street 
have been pursued and that all possible planning to minimize harm to historic property 
has taken place.  
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